
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

August 6, 2007                                              Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of July 30, 2007, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Janice Davidson, Emergency Management, met with the commissioners and 

Commissioner Luthi said that they were ready to disburse the emergency funds.   

 

The commissioners signed Resolution 07-28, transferring available funds, $12,000, from 

the Appraiser fund to the Reappraisal Equipment Reserve fund. 

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, reported on the tax sale they were working on.  

 

Sandy Cline, Health/Aging Department, reported back on the Leadership conference she 

has been asked to serve on.  It will cost the county around $500, which she has grant 

funds that she can use.  It is quarterly.  The commissioners approved.  

 

Ken Stelter, Custodian, brought in a quote for repair of the damaged roof that is leaking 

over the jury room.  The quote is from S & S Contracting, for $3,400.00.  It was 

decided to repair the 90’ of damaged roof.  Commissioner Luthi signed the proposal.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, talked on roads and bridges.  The commissioners 

talked to John about his 2008 budget request and the lower amount they had to adjust.   

 

Truette McQueen, Zoning Administrator, gave the commissioners a resolution to approve 

setting back footage on lots in the village districts.  Resolution 07-29 was signed.  

Truette discussed other zoning matters.   

 

Keith Coleman, Undersheriff, gave prisoner count of 39.  The commissioners talked to 

Keith about the law enforcement budget.      

  

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m.   


